Apalachee Audubon Society Board Minutes
Wednesday, January 11, 2017   6pm – 8:30pm
Waterworks
Submitted by Secretary Donna Legare
NEXT BOARD MEETING: Wednesday, February 8, 2017    6pm  Waterworks
Vision Statement: We value our natural environment and aim to engage our community through education, appreciation and conservation to improve regional quality of life and wildlife conservation.

The following board members attended:

Budd Titlow
Donna Legare

Kathleen Carr 

Rob Williams
Karen Willes
Lilly Anderson-Messec
Peter Kleinhenz

Harvey Goldman

Sean McGlynn

Nick Baldwin

Also attending:

Elizabeth Platt – Education Committee

Adrienne Ruhl – Florida Audubon

Debbie Lightsey – presenter Wakulla Springs

Pam Hall – presenter Wakulla Springs
Minutes from November 26, 2016 Board Meeting were approved and Kathleen will post on website.

Financial Report - Harvey will email the report. 
Tallahassee CARES Community Resource Expo (Elizabeth Platt)

Saturday, March 25, 2017  10am – 4pm at the South City I-Grow Community Garden on Orange Avenue.
Elizabeth updated us on preparations for the event. She and Dee Wilder have applied for a grant with Cornell Lab of Ornithology to help fund the various activities.

If we do not get the grant, or the money does not arrive in time, the board approved a budget of $600 for the day of the event. Lilly, Peter, Budd and Kathleen will volunteer during the event. Judy Goldman also plans to be there. Lilly and Peter will take photos during the day. We will also need to set up the Audubon booth. Peter will bring materials from Project Wild.
Native Nurseries will install a pollinator garden before the event. The plants will be purchased from Native Nurseries using the grant money or Audubon funds. The labor will be donated. The landscaping crew and Donna will work with area youth (5th grade and up) to plant the bed, along with a few other plants around the outskirts of the garden to improve habitat. The staff will teach the students about the importance of native plants to birds and other wildlife as they plant. It is the goal that these students will then help teach others who attend the expo. Elizabeth will talk with the contact person to find out how many area students are interested in helping and then we can set the date for planting.

Elizabeth will try to offer a field trip to St. Mark’s Who Festival (Feb 4) for these students and perhaps other field trips. AAS is committed to funding transportation. We may be able to offer a birding trip to a local spot as well.

See attached Report of Progress for details.

Debbie Lightsey & Pam Hall – presentation on Wakulla Springs Water Quality

Most of us were familiar with the problem. Currently 51% of the nitrogen load going to the springs is coming from septic tanks. There are 9000 septic tanks south of the Cody Scarp. Of those 7,500 are in Leon County. Most septic tanks currently in place function well as far as protecting human health, but they do not capture nitrogen. Nitrogen is overtaxing the springs ecosystem and also affects our aquifer, bays and Gulf. 

Debbie and Pam asked for our support on Sales Tax Project #25 (Alternatives to Sewer Study) which will provide a comprehensive analysis of facilities, financing and management of septic tanks. Eventually all citizens who have septic tanks would pay a monthly septic tank fee which would pay for management and upgrade of septic tanks.

AAS voted to sign on as a supporting organization. Debbie and Pam are presenting to many organizations to foster support for Sales Tax Project #25 for Leon County, which needs to be undertaken now. Debbie and Pam will provide us with info for letter writing campaign or for public meeting attendance when the time comes
Updates
Florida Archeological Preservation Association (Lonnie Mann) – AAS voted on line to support FAPA in their effort to defeat a bill which would allow collection of artifacts in state waters and waterways. Budd is trying to set up a meeting for Lonnie with Julie Wraithmell of Flori8da Audubon

SWIM Workshops/Public Hearings (Rob)

Rob attended January 7 workshop in DeFuniak springs. We need to attend the meeting for St. Marks/Apalachee Bay Watershed on Thursday January 26. We agreed to Rob’s suggestions that we focus on three items:
1. Purchase of 3000 acre Ferrel tract in Wakulla Springs basin

2. Endorse Sales Tax Project #25

3. Acquisition of Flint Rock Tract for St. Marks National Wildlife Refuge – connects St. Marks to Aucilla

We should try to get other groups such as Sierra Club, Friends of St. Marks, Wakulla Springs, etc to come together on these 3 proposals. Rob will email time and place of workshop.

We can discuss the next one for the Ochlockonee Bay Watershed (Feb. 15) at the next board meeting.

Who Festival (Carol & Pat)

We approved $25 for registration fee. Harvey will send check. Volunteers needed – Feb 4, 11-4, St. Marks NWR.

Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour (Tammy Brown) – February 18

Donna will call Tammy to find out what she needs. Fran Rutovsky is helping her this year. Donna will find out if Tammy is writing an article for newspaper and if she is doing press release. Tickets are now available at Native Nurseries and Wild Birds Unlimited. Donna will also bring them to the January program meeting.
Leon County Office Sustainability

Budd is volunteering to lead a bird walk for the event on February 18.

Florida Audubon Fund Raising Event Honoring Artist/Sculptor Sandy Proctor

March 2, 5:30 to 8 at Swan House, 449 Lacy Woods court

Adrienne reported on this.

Sponsored by Sheridan and Phipps Families

Helen Marshall – coordinator for Florida Audubon

We need to set up Chapter display and provide 10 people for registration, set up, etc. Kathleen will supply screen and projector.

Wakulla Springs Wildlife Festival (Carol & Pat) – We approved $500 donation to Friends of Wakulla Springs. We will use the boat tickets and entrance passes that come with this level of support to reward Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour hosts.
Upcoming Programs

January 19, 2017: Jim Stevenson on “Florida’s Grandest State Parks: Values & Threats”

Donna submitted info to newspaper calendar and also wrote an article. Calendar info printed 1/13/17, but thus far no article other than on-line. Florida Audubon will also present the Guy Bradley Award to Dana Bryan. Julie or Eric will present. Florida Audubon will put out a press release. The presentation will take place before Jim speaks. Sean has put together a good email about Jim and Dana, so please pass this email around to other groups who might be interested.
February 16, 2017: Donna and Lilly on “Your Yard Matters: How to Landscape and Maintain Your Yard in an Environmentally Friendly Manner” This will be followed on Saturday, February 18 with Wildlife Friendly Yard Tour. Donna or Lilly will write an article that will serve for both. We will show a 10 minute video of Doug Tallamy in Hometown Habitat to start the program. Audubon will make a donation to the creator of this video.
March 16, 2017:  Jim Dunbar  14,000 Years of Climate Change in North Florida
April 20, 2017: Sean on the history of involvement with Wakulla Springs by National Audubon, the Wakulla Springs Working Group and Wakulla Springs Alliance. The talk will feature original Ball era video clips of Carl Buchheister at Wakulla Springs.
May Banquet: Chuck Hess on Red-cockaded Woodpeckers. Budd will call Tim to schedule date. Suzanna will do invitations. Tim Smith 933-5979
Tuesday Science Salons at Waterworks. Lilly plans to do one later in the spring and will work with Don on a date.
Committee Reports

Membership (Kathleen) – 900 as of end of December

Newsletter (Karen) – great job as usual! Submissions for March/April need to go to Karen by February 1. This will be her last newsletter.

Peter volunteered to take over the newsletter with a change in format that the board voted to approve. We will use Constant Contact to do monthly “newsletters” which will be shorter and feature color photographs when possible. Lilly can help him get started with Constant Contact. This will be sent out Sept, Oct, Nov, Jan, Feb, Mar, April and May and will include upcoming program, bird walks, conservation issues and can feature a link or two to articles. Thank you Peter for taking this on. 

Bird Trips

Helen has 4 trips lined up from Jan. 14 to Feb 24. These were listed in Tallahassee Democrat last week and are on the newsletter and will be emailed.

Award Nominations – Nick has 3 thus far. Please submit.

Budd will do a birding program in Quincy as a representative of AAS.
Next board meeting – Wednesday, February 8 at 6pm. Waterworks.

Meeting adjourned 8:30pm.

Report of Progress: Event Planning for AAS Outreach

Tallahassee CARES Community Resource Expo

South City I-Grow Community Garden

March 25th, 2017

Prepared by Elizabeth Platt and Dee Wilder


Background:  

· Previous efforts by AAS to reach out to Tallahassee’s Southside to promote environmental goals and to diversify the membership

· Conservation Committee was invited by Community Relations division of the Mayor’s office to participate in the Tallahassee CARES Community Resource Expo  on March 25th, 2017.  
· Expo to take place in South City, among the poorest neighborhoods in our city.  
· Response to RFP from the Cornell Labs of Ornithology to help fund the various activities to undertake prior to, during & after the Expo.  
· The criteria established by CL: a structure and specific purpose for us to plan an event within the larger Expo, & a project to help local youth and some adults in the community prepare for the event; $534 requested.  

Goals:  


AAS: 
· Outreach to Tallahassee’s minority community in the Southside, 
· recruit more young people as members and participants in AAS events. 


South City neighborhood: 

· Improvement of the health of the local ecosystem through the planting of a pollinator garden, & 

· Engage its youth in meaningful gardening, bird identification activities.  


Expectations of Cornell Labs (as specified in the RFP and addressed 
in our grant proposal)
· Urban residents to become familiar with a focal group of urban birds, 

· Citizen scientists (local youth) to participate in a a ten-minute celebrate urban birds activity, collect data (i.e. on the occurrence of these birds in their neighborhoods), & report findings at the Cornell Labs website. 


Challenges:  Difficulties in fitting our proposal into CL criteria

· area not a home to a large number of birds because of traffic, unhospitable areas, feral cats, dogs and raccoons.  
· No attracting birds to yards; no known birders living there.  
· lack of access to technology needed to communicate with Cornell Labs.  
· the targeted young people have only recently begun positive involvement in the health of the community by vegetable gardening 

· gardening work not popular among that age group in South City

Work-arounds:  Success depends on ‘buy-in’ from the neighborhood 


residents and their involvement in planning & decision-making.  
· appeal to the South City Neighborhood Association and local churches to promote the project and recruit more youth to be involved.  
· invite Michelle Obama to skype with us some time this month to encourage gardening 
· Native Nurseries - create a pollinator garden landscape plan, provide the plants, and help the youth get started.  
· AAS volunteers, assisted by college students recruited from FAMU, TCC, FSU, help the youth identify the focal birds on field trips

· involve hands-on, interactive education about  planting for wildlife and clarify connections among plants, insects and birds, and contribution to a healthy ecosystem; show Tallamy Home Habitat video)

· visit area parks, lakes, to learn about birds; attend Birdsong plant sale 

During the event:  
· youth will educate visitors to the AAS display in the I-Grow garden about the plant/insect/bird connection & guide tours of the gardens
· AAS members will be invited to work at the display and lead various activities at activity stations (i.e., drawing maps, birds; photographing expo participants in the garden, problem-solving activities) 
· youth do the ten-minute celebrate urban birds event accompanied by an expert AAS birder, and help enter the data at the CL website.  

After the event 

· young people do a presentation at the AAS May banquet or some event in their neighborhood.  
· They report what they learned about gardens and birds prior to and during the Expo, illustrating their talk with photos they have taken.  

Requests of AAS board and members
· financial support with transportation (hoping churches will provide buses and/or parents’ cars)

· scouting the neighborhood in advaance to identify existing birds and their locations

· mentoring of individual young people to identify birds in advance (using interactive as opposed to lecturing style) 
· documentation of the project activities and the Expo event by AAS photographers

· help at activity stations and display

